

St John's Newsletter September 2025

'Let all that you do be done in love.'

1 Corinthians 16:14



Dear Parents and Carers,



Welcome back!

I hope you had a lovely summer break and are now settling back into school. The start of a new

school year is an exciting time. Teachers and children will be getting to know each other. A special welcome to our new families joining us this year.

School uniform

Thank you for ensuring that your children look smart in their uniforms. **School uniforms** are

important; they help instil a sense of belonging and school pride.

Can I remind parents that trainers are **not** allowed. School shoes need to be as follows:



We love reading at school! Please encourage your child to read each night at home. Developing a love of reading can help in all areas of learning and can bring lifelong joy!



Rights Respecting Gold

We are pleased to announce that we are now a Rights Respecting Gold school!

The award shows our commitment to promoting children's

rights and encouraging adults, children and young people to respect the rights of others in school. Gold is the highest award given by UNICEF UK and shows a deep and thorough commitment to children's rights at all levels of school life. We are very proud!

Attendance and Punctuality

Attendance is very important and missing just a few days of school can have an impact on the progress pupil's make.



Our target is 96%.

Please support school by sending your child in on a regular basis.

It is also important to be on time.

The gates are open from 8:35am-8:50am. Please ensure your child is brought to school during this time so they are ready to start learning.





Macmillan Coffee Morning

Macmillan is a wonderful charity that we always like to support. We will be hosting our Macmillan coffee morning on **Friday 26**th

September at **9:00am – 10.00am**. Please donate a cake or come for a coffee and a chat! Children will serve our parents.

Y6 Residential

Our Y6 pupils will be enjoying a 3 day residential at, leaving on **10**th **September**. This year is the first time at the new venue and we are excited to try all the ativtiies on offer!



It is wonderful to have all our children back in school. I know that staff are pleased with how they have settled in. It has been a pleasure to see the children enjoying their new learning. Thank you for your ongoing support.



Miss A Flint

Head of School

St John's CofE Primary School
Clarence Road, Longsight, Manchester, M13 0YE
Tel: 0161 224 7752 Email: admin@sjcfederation.co.uk
Head of School: A. Flint
Executive Headteacher: G.F Elswood